
Susan J. Pryor 
3300 Duval Street 
Austin, TX 78705 

Phone: 512 468-2536 Email: sjp@itinst.com 
 

 May 28, 2024 
  
To:  City of Austin 
 
RE: Zoning Request for 3305 Duval Street 
 
This is in regard to the above property requesting Multifamily Residential. I know that 
the Hancock Neighborhood Association has made multiple requests for what the plans 
are for this property. 
 
An original request was to keep the existing 5 units which my family and the Hancock 
Neighborhood Association have all supported. However, the owner of this property does 
not seem willing to commit in writing to anything specific. Personally, it does seem to me 
that there exists sufficient area to have the 5 units without a zoning change. 
 
If the City wants to make a zoning change, it should require specific plans on what is to 
be done with the property – otherwise, it is totally speculative zoning which has not been 
done in the past and dilutes the entire zoning concept.  
 
I support a zoning change ONLY IF SPECIFIC PLANS ARE GIVEN so that we can 
evaluate what will happen with this property. Otherwise, I’m opposed.  
 
This is a very critical property from a safety standpoint, it is the school crossing for Lee 
Elementary School with hundreds of children crossing at that corner. It is also the school 
bus stop for both Middle, High and Magnet schools. In addition, Capitol Metro has a stop 
directly in front of this property and one on the other side of the street. There are bicycle 
lanes on both sides of Duval as well. 
 
Please consider the impact this may have on this corner from a safety perspective. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter. 
 
 
 








